
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING 
A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 

If you wish to have your non-profit event listed please contact the Town Office. 

SEPTEMBER 3 LABOUR DAY 

SEPTEMBER 4 School Resumes 

SEPTEMBER 4 4Fifty4 Dance Co Registration & Shoe Sale Night, Main Street Studios 216 Main Street, 4:00pm – 6:00pm 

SEPTEMBER 6 Hockey & Power Skating Registration Night, 7:30pm, Eatonia Arena Kitchen 

SEPTEMBER 6 Terry Fox Bingo, EOL Activity Room, 2:00pm 

SEPTEMBER 11 CANCELLED Heart & Stroke Big Bike Ride and Barbeque 

SEPTEMBER 16 Terry Fox Run, Laporte Hall, 1:00pm 

SEPTEMBER 19 Shopping Spree, EOL Activity Room, 1:00pm – 5:00pm 

SEPTEMBER 28  Community Collection Recycling Day, Town Shop, 10:00am – 4:00pm 

OCTOBER 1-31 Donor’s Choice Campaign, Details in October Newsletter 

OCTOBER 8 THANKSGIVING DAY 

OCTOBER 14 CANCELLED Fowl Supper, Eatonia Community Hall 

OCTOBER 15 Dwayne Peace, Community Information Night, Eaton School 

OCTOBER 20 Eatonia Fall Tradeshow, Eatonia Memorial Arena, 10:00am – 5:00pm 

OCTOBER 26-27 Eatonia Oasis Living 20th Anniversary 

NOVEMBER 9 & 10 Ballroom Blitz, Eatonia Community Hall  

NOVEMBER 11 REMEMBRANCE DAY 

COUNCIL’S MESSAGE 
 

 

Thank you to Steven Schwartz for the time he served as the Mayor for the Town of Eatonia.  Steven resigned from his 

position effective August 20, 2018.  A by-election will be held this fall to fill the vacancy. Nomination forms are 

available at the Town Office for those eligible and interested in running for the position. Deputy Mayor Troy Becker 

will be filling the vacancy until a new Mayor has been elected.   

Summer is nearly over and the students will be heading back to the classrooms on September 4th.  Please watch for 

students as they are walking or biking to and from school.  

Thank you to our summer students Garrett King and Hannah Eckstein for all their hard work this year.  Hannah will be 

finished work on August 31st to head back to school and Garret will continue working into the fall yet to help finish up 

some fall work.  

The pool will be closing on Monday, September 3rd with a dog swim from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.  The last day for the 

playground program is Thursday, August 30th.  Thank you to all the lifeguards and playground program workers for an 

excellent job done.  It is hard to believe that the summer is over and the ice will be going in soon.   

Work is continuing on the arena roof and rebuilding the Zamboni room.  

The sidewalks on Main Street are tentatively scheduled to be replaced around September 15th and will take 

approximately 3 weeks to complete, weather permitting.  There might be a temporary short term closure of roadways 

to facilitate construction but access to businesses will continue to be available during their business hours.  The 

sidewalks are being replaced with funds from the Federal Gas Tax Grant.   

 

Please mark your calendars for a public meeting which will be held on Wednesday, November 21st at 7:00 p.m. for all 

urban residents.  This meeting is to discuss municipal issues such as capital projects, budget, property taxes, garbage 

pickup, nuisance grounds and other issues.  The council is open to any questions or concerns that you may have and 

encourages all town residents to attend.  

 

Please call or text Troy Becker at 306-460-7410 with any questions, concerns or comments you may have.   
 

Yours truly,  

Town Council 

 

 

 

 

 

SEPTEMBER 2018 
 

TOWN OFFICE HOURS 
Monday to Friday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

1:00pm – 5:00pm 

Closed Weekends & Stat 

Holidays 
 

Closed Monday, September 3 
for Labour Day  

NUISANCE GROUND HOURS 
 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 

1:00pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 
 

Closed Sundays &  

Stat Holidays 
 

Closed Monday, September 3 
for Labour Day  
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TAXES 
 

From July – December, 2018 a 1% penalty per 

month will be charged on all current taxes still 

outstanding. In January, 2019 a 10% penalty will 

be charged on all outstanding taxes. 

 

 

 

GARBAGE PICK-UP 
  

Regular garbage pick-up is Monday mornings  

at 8:00 a.m.  
 

Due to Monday, September 3rd being a holiday 

garbage pick-up will occur on  

Tuesday, September 4th     

 

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the Town of Eatonia 

Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 

1/4 Page Ad $37 

1/2 Page Ad $58 

Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 

1/2 Page Ad $28 

Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS  

IS THE 22ND OF EACH MONTH** 

 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

Thursday, September 13 
Thursday, September 27 

 

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

 

A pick-up schedule, list of acceptable 
materials, and how to properly place your 

bin on pick-up days can all be found on our 
website at www.eatonia.ca  

 
 

 

WATERING HOURS 
 

Even numbered houses can water on  

even calendar days  

Odd numbered houses can water on  

odd calendar days. 
 

You can water mornings and evenings from  

7:00 – 10:00 on your assigned day. 
 

Please note that watering hours are effective throughout 

the calendar year.   

 

 

Needing to pave your driveway this 
year? 

 

The pavers are coming to town this fall. 
  

If you are looking to have your driveway 
paved this year please contact the Town 
Office and we will add you to the contact 

list! 
 
 
 

 

LITTER – DOGS AND CATS BYLAW NO. 3/08 

If a dog or cat defecates on any property other than 

the property of the owner, the owner or possessor of 

the dog or cat shall pick-up the defecation immediately 

and dispose of it in a sanitary fashion.   

We appreciate all cooperation in this matter.  
 

 
 
 

A PAST TO CHERISH - VOLUME III 
 

 

 If anyone is interested in joining a committee to help 

create a Volume III of the Past to Cherish History Book 

in preparation to have on sale for  

Eatonia’s Centennial Celebration in 2020 please 

contact the Town Office at 306-967-2251 
 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
http://www.eatonia.ca/
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RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF CHESTERFIELD No. 261 

FORM H(Section 66 of the Act) 

Notice of Call for Nominations 

Municipal Election 

PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given that nominations of candidates for the offices of: 

COUNCILLOR FOR DIVISION No. 2, 

COUNCILLOR FOR DIVISION No. 4, 

COUNCILLOR FOR DIVISION No. 6, 

COUNCILLOR FOR DIVISION No. 8, 

 

will be received by the undersigned on the 19th day of September, 2018, from 

 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. at the Rural Municipal Office, 304 Main Street. 

AND 

During regular business hours on August 31 to September 18 2018, at the Rural Municipal Office  

Nomination forms may be obtained from the Rural Municipal Office 

Dated this 31st day of August, 2018. 

Tosha McCubbing  

Returning Officer 

NOTICE OF CALL FOR NOMINATIONS 

MUNICIPAL BY-ELECTION 

 

FORM H 

(Section 66 of the Act) 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given that nominations of candidates for the office of: 

 

Mayor: Town of Eatonia 

 

will be received by the undersigned on the 19th day of September, 2018 from 9:00 a.m. to 

4:00 p.m. at the Eatonia Town Office, 202 Main Street 

 

AND   

 

during regular business hours on August 31st to September 18th, 2018, at the Eatonia Town Office,  

202 Main Street 

 

Nomination forms may be obtained at the Eatonia Town Office, 202 Main Street 

 

Dated this 31st day of August, 2018.  

           Cheryl Bailey  

           Returning Officer 
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COMMUNITY COLLECTION RECYCLING DAY 

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 28
TH

, 2018 

10:00 A.M. – 4:00 P.M. 

LOCATED AT THE TOWN SHOP 
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EATONIA URBAN FOREST 

Many boulevard trees are subject to attack by 

the EMERALD BIRCH BORER, an insect 

infestation which is spreading but has not 

reached Eatonia, but may do so within the next 

decade. Treatment of diseased trees is 

prohibitively costly. It may be necessary to 

replace them. Ash trees may also be attacked 

by a deadly fungus. 

PLEASE DO NOT PLANT ASH TREES IN YOUR YARD 

EATONIA URBAN FOREST 

HOW TO TRIM A HEDGE 

“Dear Community of Eatonia, 

After deep analysis of our programs and structure, we are undertaking a 

significant redesign of our community fundraising model. Therefore, we 

are writing to inform you that we’ve made the difficult but necessary 

decision to cancel the Big Bike event in Eatonia on September 11, 2018.  

Canadian Charities are facing a challenging and shifting fundraising 

environment. Changing demographics and advancing technology mean 

that donor preferences and expectations have changed, and we need to 

change too.  

 Heart & Stroke remains deeply committed to communities across Canada and to saving lives from heart disease 

and stroke. Our priority must be to increase our efficiency with donor dollars in order to better fund life-saving 

research and conduct systems change work that leads to healthier lives. This is why we’ve had to scale back the Big 

Bike program and retain it only in locations where it is most effective in meeting our financial targets.  

~The Heart & Stroke Foundation.” 

Contact Vicki Oomen at 306-460-9380 if you have any questions. 

 

 

I would like to thank each and every one of you 

who have given their help, care and 

overwhelming concern for myself and all of my 

family. The many prayers, visits, phone calls, 

cards, texts, gifts of food and well wishes have 

been very appreciated and will always be 

remembered.  

     Ron Theaker 

 

PAST TO CHERISH HISTORY BOOKS 

VOLUME I & II  

 

Available for purchase at the Town Office  

or the R.M. of Chesterfield Office.  
 

$25.00 each  

or Volume I & II for $40.00 
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Denise, Gloria, Marion and Vanessa 
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September Rec News 

August marked my second month on the job and it is 

hard for me to say that the summer season is about to 

end. I was just starting to feel a little more comfortable 

with the pool and how it has been operating as of late. I 

can’t thank this year’s Summer Fun Program Leaders 

and Lifeguards enough for their hard work, dedication 

and commitment to providing enjoyable programs and 

keeping the pool open on a consistent basis. The focus 

will soon be the Arena and the upcoming hockey and 

skating season. Registration forms will go out to the 

school the first week school returns.  

The Eatonia & District Recreation Board is looking for 

more members, if interested please contact (306)460-

7130.  

Brennen Ronovsky 

Pool News: 

I want to start off by thanking all the lifeguards: Ashley 

Adams, Richie Adams, Hannah Swan, Emma Eckstein, 

Hannah Eckstein, Ryanna Leslie, Kylan Wagner, Taylen 

Solvberg and the Leader lifeguards for all their hard 

work throughout the summer. A lifeguard swim will 

take place on September 1st for all of this year’s 

lifeguards to celebrate their hard work. 

Labour Day Weekend is the final weekend the pool will 

be open this year. Hours for the weekend are as follows:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Swimming Lessons concluded on Friday August 31st and, 

although it was a challenge to pull it off in a short period 

of time, we were happy to offer 5 weeks of swimming 

lessons this summer. A big thank you goes to lifeguard 

Ashley Adams who taught all the lessons for all 5 weeks 

and to Hannah Swan and Richie Adams for assisting.  

August included three special late night swims. The 

Hawaiian Theme and Disney Theme were the most 

popular. Another thank you to Ashley Adams and 

Hannah Swan for working the three straight nights, 

doing all the decorations, making punch and cupcakes.  

Thank you to Cindy Rodgers from Leader for running a 

six week Aquafit program. The Eatonia & District 

Recreation Board is hoping to have Cindy back in the fall 

to run exercise programs.  

Thank you to the Mantario Lions Club and to Steve and 

Kelli Schwartz of West Central Accounting for taking 

part in the Eatonia & District Recreation Board’s 

company sponsored swim days. On August 6th the 

Mantario Lions sponsored a free swim day and it 

happened to be the busiest day in recent memory, as 

close to 200 people swam for free. On August 19th 

everyone swam for free and received a free treat thanks 

to West Central Accounting.  

On August 10th the Eatonia & District Swimming Pool 

hosted an afternoon diving clinic put on by Dive Sask. 

The kids had a great time learning different techniques 

from a Certified Diving Instructor. The Eatonia & District 

Recreation Board will be happy to bring Dive Sask back 

again next year. 
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 The last event of the year will be the Dog Swim on 

Monday September 3rd from 6pm-7pm! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Fun Program: 

Thank you to this year’s Summer Fun Program Leaders: 

Danielle Townsend, Emma Eckstein, Quinn Price and 

Alyssa Evans, who did a great job planning and 

preparing all the activities for the kids throughout the 

year.  

August 30th was the last day of the Summer Fun 

Program. Some of the highlights in August were the 

Mobile Playground August 24th, the Haunted House, 

which the leader’s did a fantastic job designing, and a 

Pool Party on August 29th.  

A big thank you to the Community Initiatives Fund 

which allowed the Summer Fun Program to help fund 

staff, snacks and equipment.  

Eatonia and District Recreation Board 

President Spencer Somerville, Vice President Shawn 

Dudley, Codie Cumiskey, Sid Spinks, Darren Donald 

(Town of Eatonia), Dale Radies (RM of Newcombe), 

Karrie Derouin (RM of Chesterfield) 

 

Phone:  306-460-7130 Email:  eatoniarec@sasktel.net 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
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EATONIA LIONS CLUB 

 

 

AUG 

2017 
 

 

FANTASYLAND WEEKEND – GLORIA LANE 

$120 – GREG GUIDINGER 
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ACTIVITIES/EVENTS THIS MONTH: 

- MORNING EXERCISES, BAKING 

- MANICURES WITH VICKI AND WITH NICOLE FROM “TICKLED PINK” 

- CRAFTS WITH MARIE 

- SUNDAES ON THE PATIO 

- CLEANING OUT THE STAND UP GARDENS; WE ENJOYED THE FRESH 

VEGGIES! 

SUNDAY IN THE PARK – A BEAUTIFUL DAY! THANK YOU TO THE 

HERITAGE COMMITTEE FOR INVITING US! AND THANK YOU TO THE 

EATONIA HEALTH CARE FOUNDATION FOR PROVIDING THE HANDIVAN. 

-THANK YOU TO THE PRAIRIE CENTRE CREDIT UNION FOR BRINGING 

“BRIAN KENDALL’S MEMORY LANE” TO US! THE MUSIC AND COMPANY 

WAS WONDERFUL, AND THE COOKIES WERE DELICIOUS !  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CARDS/GAMES 

TUESDAY 

2:00 to 3:30 

Everyone Welcome!! 

EATONIA OASIS LIVING 

Newsletter                   AUGUST 2018 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER 

MARCH 2 

E.O.L. ACTIVITY ROOM 

~ 

454 DANCE CO. 

MARCH 13 AT 10:00 

~ 

“RESIDENT EASTER DINNER” 

SUNDAY, MARCH 25 AT 4:30 

EATONIA COMMUNITY HALL 

WATCH FOR MORE DETAILS! 

 

Thank you to everyone who has made 
a contribution of any kind to our 
facility. We appreciate it from the 

bottom of our hearts!! 

 

Happy Birthday to 
Odelia Pincemin!! 

 
Thank you to the CWL for hosting the 

monthly Birthday Party!! 

 

 

 

 

CARDS/GAMES 

TUESDAY 

2:00 to 3:30 

BINGO!! 

Thursday 

2:30 to 3:30 

COME ON DOWN!! 

Be sure to 

check out our 

Facebook 

Page!! 

 

Resident Update: We have 15 residents living at E.O.L. 

Welcome to Bill Wardill…we hope you will sing for us soon! 

 

If you or a family member feel that you may need the services of 

our facility, now or in the future, talk to Cora at (306)967-2447 for 

more information.  

Ask us about the Personal Care Home Benefit! 

 

Thank you to the following volunteers: 

- Trista Kelly for helping with BINGO and Baking! 

- Thank you to everyone who joins us for Cards and BINGO. The residents 

enjoy your company! 

- Maxine & Jim Shearing from Eston and Robbie Shields from Oyen for 

sharing their musical talents with us! Come back any time!! 

- Handivan Drivers and volunteers who accompany the residents on the 

Handivan. We couldn’t plan these outings without you.  

 

Thank you to everyone who is sharing their garden vegetables with us! 

 

If anyone who would like to volunteer their time to help out with an 

activity, serve afternoon or evening lunches or just come to visit, please 

call Vicki or Cora at (306)967-2447) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all the men and women who provide the church 

services at Eatonia Oasis Living.  Fulfilling the residents’ 

spiritual needs is an important part of their care, and everyone 

at E.O.L. appreciates you very much. Our services are 

Wednesday afternoons at 2:30 if anyone would like to join us. 

 
Thank you to everyone who has made a contribution of any kind to our facility. 

We appreciate it from the bottom of our hearts!! 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 

TERRY FOX BINGO 

Sept. 6 at 2:00 

EOL Activity Room 

Everyone Welcome! 

 

SHOPPING SPREE!! 

Alia! Tanjay! French Dressing! 

Jewellry! 

September 19th  

1:00 to 5:00 

 

EATONIA OASIS LIVING 

20TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 

OCTOBER 26TH & 27TH 

WATCH FOR MORE DETAILS!! 
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Eatonia Minor Hockey 

would like to send their thanks and appreciation to all 

the players, volunteers, committees, The Dusty Mule 

band and the people who came out to support the  

Big Ball Bash weekend!! 
 

It made the Big Ball Bash another success! 

Hockey and Power Skating registration is 

September 6th, 2018 at 7:30 p.m. 

At the Eatonia Rink Kitchen. 

 
 

Join us once again 

for the 38th 

           Terry Fox Run 

           on 

       September 16th, 2018 
 

 

Pledge forms can be picked up at the Post Office or 

Prairie Centre Credit Union. 

 

Gather at Laporte Hall by 1:00 p.m. Anyone needing a 

ride, please be at the Arena by 12:40 p.m. Snacks and 

prizes to follow the run at the arena. 

“If you give a dollar,  

you are part of the marathon of hope.” 

 

“Working Together To Outrun Cancer” 
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